
 

 

 

 

June 9, 2023 

 

 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, P.C., M.P. 

Prime Minister of Canada 

Office of the Prime Minister 

80 Wellington Street 

Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

 

 

Dear Prime Minister, 

 

When I undertook the task of Independent Special Rapporteur on Foreign Interference, my 

objective was to help build trust in our democratic institutions. I have concluded that, given the 

highly partisan atmosphere around my appointment and work, my leadership has had the 

opposite effect. I am therefore tendering my resignation, effective no later than the end June 

2023, or as soon as I deliver a brief final report, which I hope to be earlier. 

 

A deep and comprehensive review of foreign interference, its effects, and how to prevent it, 

should be an urgent priority for your Government and our Parliament. Although I concluded that 

a public inquiry under the Inquiries Act would not be a useful way to deal with what is almost 

exclusively classified information, I recommended public hearings both to educate the public and 

to consider necessary reforms to various aspects of the government’s systems and policies 

dealing with foreign interference. The concluding pages of my first report identified numerous 

areas in need of study, analysis and reform, including, although not limited to, the effects of 

foreign interference on diaspora communities, legal and regulatory reforms necessary to more 

comprehensively address foreign interference, and a comprehensive review of the way in which 

intelligence is communicated and processed from security agencies through to and within 

government.  

 

I encourage you to appoint a respected person, with national security experience, to complete the 

work that I recommended in my first report. Ideally you would consult with opposition parties to 

identify suitable candidates to lead this effort.  

 

My legal team and I will be happy to assist in any way we can. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

The Right Honourable David Johnston 


